Planning & Environment Committee

Cleves Close

1. <u>Verge Planting</u>

- 1.1 A resident request has been received to add a small amount of shrub planting to the corner of a verge. This is requested to mitigate against an ongoing issue with driving across a residential verge and parking on the grassed area.
- 1.2 Resident feedback suggests additional planting would be sufficient to discourage and should not create a negative impact.
- 1.3 The area could be mown and maintained with the addition of planting and as this is a soft obstruction, should not be considered as a highway issue.



2. Financial Implications

2.1 There are minor financial implications for the cost of planting and staff resources to conduct the work. These can be incorporated within day to day consumables and staffing time.

3. Recommendations

3.1 That the Committee considers the request.

Paula Harrison, Parish Manager